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Christ the King Regional School: “Where Faith and Knowledge meet.”

                                                                        September 1, 2017 

Dear CKRS Families and Friends, 
Enter, rejoice and come in! Christ the King Regional School welcomes you to the 2017-2018 academic school year. Since childhood, I always found this last weekend before school to be filled with a joyful albeit frenetic anticipation about returning to school and starting a new adventure in learning and in life. I hope that once most of the sand is shook out of your shoes and the initial shock of having to get back into the daily routine of early mornings and resuming school tasks passes, both you and your children will enthusiastically embrace the abundance of grace and the many wonderful opportunities that God has waiting in both the written and unwritten curriculum of this school year. I pray that all of our days this year as a school community are punctuated with both a joy and a purpose in learning, loving and serving God and one again strive to be a school where “Faith and Knowledge meet”.  Thank you for sharing your children with us and for the certain inexhaustible joy they are sure to bring into our lives and in our school this year. Let us work and pray together for their betterment, the good of our school, and the glory of God. 
 It is inevitable that with each passing year of growth and development, there comes a new set of joys and challenges for both child and parent. Children of all ages, Pre-K to Preteens, need to know we as supportive, loving adults will be there to help them. Please take time this first week of school to talk with your child about setting some goals and let them know of your steadfast support to help accomplish those goals together. Let the kindness of your words build confidence in them to do and be their best not just as a student but as child of God. Every child here at CKRS is considered a royal son or daughter of Christ the King. Remind of them of that and how important it is for them to grow not just in knowledge but in Faith this year.  The teachers, staff and I are all here to help develop the God given talents and abilities imbued in each student entrusted to our educational care.  Over the summer months based on our Middle States self-study and review, we refined and developed some curriculum areas and also procured some additional educational resources that will benefit all of our students. We also are looking forward to introduce a few new clubs and activities to meet the needs and interest of more of our students. I will share more about all of these developments at Back to School Night later this month.  
As a Christian Community, we welcome the many students and families who are new to CKRS. Some are children transferring in from our local area schools and others are coming from out of state.  I assured them as well reassure our returning families, that you made the right choice in having your child(ren) and family be part of this vibrant Catholic school community. Please don’t be a stranger to our school.  There are many opportunities to get involved that accommodate almost anyone’s schedule and skill set and welcome any or all support or help you can give back to our school.  I would be remiss if I did not also welcome back and thank our returning and veteran parents who generously give of their time, talents and treasure to our school. The many efforts and tireless energy you all so generously give do not go unnoticed or unappreciated.  A special Thank you to the Father’s Club Dads who rescued this damsel in distress and gave a much needed hand this last week. CKRS also welcomes our returning Faculty and Staff and four new faculty members: Mrs. Kendra Clark , Mrs. Erin Klepp, Mr. John Emmons and Mrs. Lauren Picerno, and two new teacher aides, Mrs. Peggy Jablonowski and Mrs. Jennifer Kaczorowski ( Mrs. J and Mrs. K).   We are so very blessed to have all of them them join our school community.

Once again please know I consider it a great honor, privilege and responsibility to serve as the CKRS Principal again this year and thank you for your continued support and trust. I ask that you keep our school in your prayers and know you will be kept in ours as we strive to receive and reflect the goodness and grace of Christ our King. 

In the King’s Service, 

Mrs. Hartman

P.S. Tons of new academic and plant improvements/ purchases happened once again here at  CKRS over the summer months. I’ll share all of our summer accomplishments and acquisitions with you in the coming weeks and you will be able to see most of them at “Back to School” night.  Many Many Thanks to Plant Manager John Peterolff and our summer maintenance crew and cleaning crew,  Dave Thompson and AppleTree for all their hard work on our outside grounds as well as Mrs. Herman and our summer office staff,  Mrs. Stiltz and Mrs. Bigos  who worked so hard to make our school shine and ready to launch !   

     A Few Friendly Reminders and Bits of Information to get us through the first few days. 
Parents are welcomed to escort children into the building on the first day of school only! Park anywhere in the lower lot but not in the bus loop!! As soon as possible, and certainly by the 2nd full week, all K-8 students need to enter the school building on their own or with the help of a Safety. This is for security reasons as well as for the good order of the school. We promise if your child is in inconsolable or uncontrollable, we will call you!!!!   

 Proper Summer Dress code is expected on the first day of school. Solid color school sneakers with only white or black short socks or an enclosed school shoes with school socks, seasonal school shirts, a proper modest length school shorts/skorts/ skirts for the girls and proper length haircuts for the boys are required from our first day to last day. 

Arrival and Dismissal Procedure for Cars, Bus riders and Walkers: Please read the attached excerpt from our Community handbook concerning students and these transitional times of day. There are some important changes for all to know and follow. Thanks in advance for your cooperation. Remember in the daily regular A.M. Carline, its Kiss and Go or Park below! Walkers must be true Walkers. NO “CARKERS”permitted !  See memo below. 
Reminder to Parents of Middle School Student 5th -8thwho intend to bring a Cell Phone to CKRS, a parent  or legal guardian must attend a Cell Phone Safety Seminar of September 12th at 7:00 p.m.  No Seminar, no cell phone.  

School Building Safety: Please be sure to sign in and out by way of the Front Office and get a visitor or volunteer pass. Please do not enter through the Gym or Cafeteria Doors during the school day. It is imperative we know who is in what part of the school building and the purpose of the visitor. This procedure keeps our students safe as well as ensures a more academically conducive school environment for teaching and learning.   

Front Office Protocol: The Front Office is a very busy place where important business is conducted. Mrs. Stiltz and Mrs. DeShayes strives each day to give both professional and personal attention to a myriad of tasks given and must prioritize the many requests and administrative work much of which is confidential in nature that comes across her desk. Please assist their efforts, by respecting them and giving the needed time, quiet and work space needed to fulfill the professional responsibilities and tasks at hand. 

Electronic Brown Envelope will be emailed and posted on the CKRS web each week.  Please take the time to thoroughly read through the material. Also be sure to check our CKRS website on a regular basis for calendar changes and to keep abreast of other important school happenings. In addition to the web postings, there will be a bi-monthly one-way VIP (Very Important Papers) Packet sent home for you to read and respond to appropriately. 
Communication is essential to any good relationship. Please read your CKRS emails, and any notes or emails sent to you by your child’s teacher. The teachers welcome your questions, concerns and casual communication pertaining to your child and will do his or her best to respond in a timely fashion. They should always be your first point of contact for anything pertaining to your child’s academic status or for behavioral concerns. Please remember, any emails/phone calls coming in after school hours may not be read and therefore not answered or addressed until the next school day. 

For practical operational reasons I ask that you do not call me or the Front Office between 7:45 a.m. to 9:00a.m. in the morning (except to report a student’s absence) and between 2:15 p.m. and 3:00p.m unless it is a true emergency or urgent matter requiring immediate attention. If you wish to contact me email is best. E-mails sent after 5:00 p.m. will be responded to on the next school morning unless they carry a true urgency. If you prefer or need to speak to me in person, please call for an appointment and we can arrange a time that is mutually agreeable to discuss the matter. 
Changes in transportation must be reported to the Front Office and to the teacher before 1:45 p.m. When possible, please do this by email to the teacher and to the Front office as early in the day as possible to ensure your child gets home safely. Requests after 1:45 p.m. may not allow us to intercept and reroute your child in time.  Early releases via the Front Office must be pre-arranged and occur before 2:15 to not interfere with the regular dismissal process. 
Thank you in advance for your courtesy and cooperation in these matters.

Our updated School Community Handbook should be posted online by Tuesday, September 5th.  Please take time to read it, paying extra attention to highlighted areas that either have changed or need better adherence/compliance. An acknowledgement/ agreement form will be sent home requiring your signature during the first week of school. Thanks!   
IMPORTANT FOOTBALL INFORMATION
Many necessary and costly improvements were made in both our CKRS programs and plant facility this summer. Fundraisers like this one, coordinated through our Father’s Club Members, help address the cost incurred by special projects and innovative academic programs.  Your support of our fundraisers enables CKRS to continue its legacy of academic excellence and advance our mission as Premier Catholic School.  
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All sold pool tickets and money should be returned to CKRS by/on the First Day of school, Wednesday, September 6th for processing to ensure tickets are registered for the first week of games. Pool tickets are welcomed after September 6th, however, the later you return them, the less weeks/chances you have to win!  

Tickets are due the 
first Day of School,

Wednesday Sept 6th!!!
The Knights Education Foundation in conjunction with the CKRS Fathers’ Club is sponsoring the 3rd annual

CKRS FOOTBALL POOL
A $20.00 Donation enters you into a 17 week NFL Football Pool with 17 weekly payouts of $300, $125, $50 & $25.

The pool starts with Week 1 of the NFL Season
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$20 Donation per ticket! For a little over $1.00 per week, you are in the CKRS Pool all season! Each ticket is good for all 17 weeks of NFL season, with different team combinations assigned each week. That’s 68 chances to win!

· Each week you are assigned 3 NFL teams at random, the total points scored by those teams in that given week are added together to come up with a total score. The total score is ranked from highest to lowest with prizes for the top 3, and last place finisher each week. Winners will be calculated and posted each week online for you to easily check your ticket! http://ckrs.asfun.io (website will be active at beginning of season)
· You are only competing against other members of the CKRS Pool community, and there are no two tickets with the same team combinations so there are guaranteed four winners each week!
· If a team is on a bye week, you will receive their points from the previous week. You are in the Pool all seventeen weeks!

· Additional tickets are available but they are limited, so be sure to get more soon!
If you have additional questions or would like to purchase additional tickets, please stop by the School Office, or contact Mike MacKenzie at 610-357-8961 or michael.mackenzie@comcast.net 

All sold tickets & payments (cash or check payable to the “KNIGHTS EDUCATION FOUNDATION) must be received in the Christ the King Regional School office by WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 6TH
Arrival and Dismissal Procedures for all students

Please follow for Safety, Security and Sanity for All!

           The CKRS school day official starts promptly at 8:15. [image: image7.jpg]is what happens
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Marianne Williamson
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Please plan to arrive at school between 7:50 and 8:10.
Dismissal begins at 2:35 and ends at 3:00 p.m.
Morning Car Arrival: 
All children must enter through the Gym doors located at the back of the school off the Lot

Parents who drive children to school may use both the Wood Lane car line and the Euclid Street Bus loop for drop off. Both Car Lines are KISS AND GO ZONES.  Stay in your cars and let the children out curbside. 
BUS LOOP DROP OFF: Those using the loop, please go as far around the loop as possible to let your child out of the car on the curb side only. Please do not park in the loop or on the adjoining street.  If you need/want to escort your child to school door, please use the Wood Lane Line only and then park in the designated spaces beyond the car line in the lower parking lot.  Briefly Parking in the Lot on Euclid street and escorting your child into school is at your own risk. It is not our lot nor do we have any arrangement with our neighbors. Do not leave children off up the street on EUCLID as forging the exiting traffic proved quite dangerous with one or two close calls of unescorted children almost being hit by cars. 

WOOD LANE DROP OFF : Please drive in slowly and pull all the way down while staying in a single car lane and proceed as close as possible to the first drop off spot which is the Stop Sign past the cafeteria near the bike rack. Cars behind in line, can drop off their child(ren) curb side only so that they stay safely on the sidewalk. School Safety Patrol members are positioned to help with this procedure.  You must then wait for the line in front of you to move. Please do not pass on the left of the car rider line after your child(ren) depart your car as other cars will be approaching to exit. After dropping your child, proceed to loop around the parking area and exit via Wood Lane driveway. For the safety of children who walk to school, please do not cut across the lower parking in the morning. Barriers generally are in place by 7:50 to prevent this cut through. 

Again, no car is ever allowed to break the line and pass on the left of the car rider line. If you are in the line and want to park and walk your child to the door, you need to stay in the slow moving carline and wait until it moves forward and then you go and park. For all others using the car loops, members of the Safety Patrol  will be present to escort your child from your car into school if they need help getting out of the car and into the building safely. Please remember, both carlines are a KISS AND GO ZONE. If you or they need or want more car cuddle time or you prefer to assist them, please park in the lower lot. 

 From 8:00a.m. until 8:30 a.m. for safety reasons and to avoid confrontation with those drivers following the rules,  please do not use Hopkins Avenue to make a left or right hand turn and butt into the car line and to enter the school driveway.   You are required like everyone else in the standing car line did, to find an adjoining street other than Hopkins Ave. to join the sometime extended car line on Wood Lane. 

Except for the first few days of a new school year, for Safety/Security reasons, no parents/guardians/adults may enter the school building through the gym doors in the morning. Please go around to the Front Door if you have school business. Only CKRS Students should enter the building through the gym doors in the morning. 
Car Dismissal Procedures  2:30 - 3:00 PM

Car Riders are dismissed in the lower parking lot via the Wood Street entrance. 

If a child is being picked via car at dismissal time, you must use the Wood Street entrance car rider line. Car-riding students will be dismissed from the gym in the back of the school. Car Pick –up begins at 2:35 and ends at 3:00 p.m. Children still waiting after 3:00p.m. will be sent to after-care and you will be billed accordingly. A phone call will be made to the parent/guardian to

check on the pick-up delay.

For safety reasons, during the dismissal hour from 2:00 until 3:00 p.m. please do not use Hopkins Avenue to make either a left or right hand turn into our school driveway and in doing so, butt into the carline of others who have waited their turn.  To join the long p.m. car rider line, please use an alternate street approach further down off of Wood Lane to join the car line or just wait until 2:45 or later and gain easier access.  Once in the car rider line, please follow closely behind the car in front of you. If you are early to arrive, please remember to form double lines where it permits on the lower playground and pull as forward as safely possible.  Please turn off your motor and place your sign / child’s family name in the windshield.  Safeties will come and gather names so that the children can be released to their waiting cars. 

Car Rider P.M. Continued..

The objective is to load 20-22 cars on the lower parking lot. Children are loaded into cars together and all cars exit together once all children are safely in their respective cars. Please don’t motion to your child to break line before the all clear directive is given by a teacher. The waiting adults are expected to turn off motors, turn off their cell phones, stay at the car level, look for their child and then greet and assist your child once they are at the car to get in and if needed assist in buckling their seat belts. We ask that this is done in an expedient manner as there are often over 100 cars in the afternoon engaged in the pick-up process. 

For security reasons, we ask that no adults come up beyond the yellow concrete barriers in the upper lot to get your child. All the children in a car grouping will be released together on the directive of the teacher on duty.  Safety Patrol Members will escort younger children to the cars and hand them off safely to you.
If your child does not come out or down with the other children, you will be asked to go up around the bus loop and wait at the Tree while we locate your child in the gym and then bring him or her to you. 

*******WALKERS: IMPORTANT CHANGE IN PROCEDURE & POLICY******

Because Haddonfield is a walking district, Children who live in Haddonfield or have an established place of aftercare in Haddonfield or whose family owns a business in Haddonfield that they can walk to may be designated as a true walker and will be released as such again this year. 
Please note this important change, only those children walking to a Haddonfield destination will be designated and released as walker. NO CARKERS will be allowed this year. Car pick-ups out front of school, in the church parking lot or down or around the surrounding streets are not permitted.  If your child is not a true walker and you are picking up a child by car, you now must join the car line. The line is best to join the car line is at 2:45 for those who do not want to wait in it. 
For those who are walkers, the teacher on walker duty will allow children who have been given written permission to walk home independently to leave from the front of the building by 2:45 PM. once the Crossing Guards are on duty. They will follow the sidewalk paths to the intersections nearest CKRS that is monitored by a crossing guard.  If you meet your younger child at the door, please arrive early enough @2:35 to give your child’s name and your name to the Safety Patrol member on duty. The list of escorting adults will be given to the teacher on duty who then will bring the children to the front door for dismissal and hand them off to the waiting adult. Identification will be asked of those unknown or new to CKRS. Walkers who are usually escorted by an adult and are not met by 3:00 p.m. will be sent to aftercare, a call will be made home to inquire about the pick-up delay and the child will be placed in aftercare until you arrival.   
Bus Transportation

This year, all CKRS bus service is provided by NJ State through the Camden Education Commission. All children riding the bus must obey all rules established bus by the driver or a child may be suspended for a period from riding the bus or lose their riding privileges completely. All bus infractions will be recorded and reported by the driver to the Principal and relayed to you with additional disciplinary action taken as merited. Please remember the school bus is an extension of school and all CKRS rules apply.  Please see the Bus Transportation section In Handbook for more information regarding expectations and rules for riders.  

Bus Riders
The first few weeks on the bus are always a bit unsettling until routes are finalized and bus pick up and drop off times are set. Please be patient and be at your stop ten minutes earlier both for pick up and drop off. 

Bus riders are never marked late so please don’t be concerned. Please speak to your child proactively regarding behavior on the bus and why it is important for the safety of all that rules are followed. 
P.M. Bus riders will be dismissed from the gym to their buses at 2:40pm. 

If the bus is going to be significantly delayed in the afternoon, you will receive a call from CKRS informing you of the delay and an estimated time of arrival home or on rare occasion, the need to find an alternate means of transportation home.  Please know your child will be safe and supervised during any gap time due to a bus delay. 
If your bus is significantly delayed or does not show up in the morning, please call school the bus company or driver first to find out the situation and then please call school to let us know your ETA on the bus or if your child(ren) are being driven. 
General Arrival/Departure/Transportation Information

Any change in transportation at dismissal must be reported via a note to the teacher prior to the start of that school day.

Any parent or guardian needing to pick up a child early for any reason are required to do so before 2:15 p.m. to avoid disrupting end of school day business and dismissal procedures.
If for any reason you are coming to school late with your child or for other school related business, please either park on the street, in the church parking lot or in our school parking lot down below. Please do not leave your car unattended even briefly in the designated NO PARKING / FIRE ZONE on the school driveway curbside while you are in the school building.  I know for some, this might be a hard habit to break, but for safety reasons as well as a potential ticket, we ask that you follow the law regarding this matter. 
 Thank you in advance for your cooperation in these important matters. We appreciate your kindness and assistance in making these difficult transitional times of our school day a bit more safe, sane and speedy. Despite ours and yours best efforts, it is no small or easy task getting 350 children to school and then back to your home safely each day.  One might say, it’s a Miracle of sorts!     

                                                                Mrs. Hartman 
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